MARGARETTING PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2012
Parish Council Membership
During the past year we welcomed one new councillor Colin Quilter (who replaced John Currie) and said goodbye to Nick Marshall.  Three residents have expressed an interest in filling this vacancy and they have been invited to attend our June meeting.

Responsibilities – lead councillor

Last month we held our AGM and agreed the following areas of responsibilities: 

Chairman, Press Officer and EALC represenative - Penny Savill

Vice Chairman, Transport and Community Health - Wendy Cant 

Allotments and Village Hall Representative - Keith Young
Planning Coordinator and Emergency Planning - Harry Blurton
Street Furniture, Public Rights of Way - Michael Scott 

Maldon Road Recreation Field and Play Area - Colin Quilter 

Tree Warden and Village Pond - Tim Boem 

Work undertaken in the village last year
All the repair and maintenance items identified on the parish council’s 2011/2012 schedule were completed.  In addition to the scheduled list of work an additional dog waste bin was purchased and installed in Parsonage Lane.
This year’s repair and maintenance list includes repairing the bus shelter opposite the Black Bull, tidying up the garden area opposite the school and treating the rusted seats in the youth shelter in the Maldon Road Recreation Field.
Other noticeable works undertaken in the village last year
1. Allotment water supply

The problems associated with water supply to the allotments were sorted out.  The leaking pipe and faulty stop valve were renewed, a cattle trough installed and an account for the supply of water to the allotments has been registered with the water company.

2. War Memorial

The war memorial project renovations were completed to everyone’s satisfaction by Bakers of Danbury.  F.J. French were originally chosen to carry out the work but this firm unfortunately went into liquidation.  Brian Stone repainted the white posts and chains surrounding the war memorial green.

3. Black Bull bus shelter

A new bus shelter was installed outside the Black Bull.  This was paid for by Essex County Council through a grant to Chelmsford Council.  
4. Cycle Path

The cycle route to Hylands was built.  Essex County Council funded this.  Questions have been asked about the standard of the path and why it can’t be extended to the main gate.

5. Pedestrian refuge island

The second pedestrian refuge island was installed in Main Road.  This was funded by Essex County Council.
6. Signs

All the village road signs were cleaned.  Chelmsford Council’s the new Ranger service carried out this work.
7. Telephone kiosk

BT repainted and replaced the glass in the telephone kiosk by the pond.
Other initiatives and achievements last year include:
1. Website

The parish council has set up a new website for the village. This can be accessed through essexinfo.net
2. Margaretting shopper bus
This is now offering two services – Tuesdays to Asda and Thursdays to Tescos. The Tescos service continues to do well.  The one to Asda is less popular.

3. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee

Arrangements for celebrating this event in the village have been finalised.  Every child aged 11 years and under is to be given a commemorative mug.  Celebrations taking place at the village hall on Saturday, 2nd June include a party in the afternoon for the youngsters and a barn dance and hog roast in the evening for families.  A big thank you is due to all those local firms and clubs who have given us donations and sponsorship for these two events.

Future projects planned but with no start date are:

1. Village Gateways
We are waiting for the Highways Department’s permissions.

2. Parish council office.

This is to be located in the village hall; estimates are currently being sought for building costs.

3. Whites Bridge’s walk boards;  
The boards need replacing completely. It will be a large and costly project.

4. Skateboard ramp and toddler swing.

Quotations are being sought for a ramp and grants for the toddler swing.

Matters brought to the attention of the parish council

Last year these proved a little different in some respects to previous years.  
Requests
· Support objections to Brentwood Council’s proposals to introduce parking fees in Ingatestone.

· Install a Duck House on pond
· Find a volunteer local coordinator for an oil buying scheme

· Install ‘Do not park on the grass verge’ signs in Main Road
Complaints and Concerns
· Bull being kept in a field crossed by a public footpath.

· Peacocks fouling on the pavements.

· Foxes in the Maldon Road playing field
· Bridleways - missing bollards, barbed wire fences, broken fences, farmer installing gates with awkward opening mechanisms.  

· Grass verges – damaged verges at The Tye, Maldon Road and Main Road.  

· Overgrown footpaths in Main Road

· Pot Holes in village roads

· Missing Drain Covers – Maldon Road, Orton Close and the playing field

· Speed of traffic in Swan Lane 

· Suspicious waste being dumped in a water lagoon at The Tye.

· Chelmsford flood alleviation scheme.
Various concerns have been raised about the proposed Chelmsford flood alleviation scheme.  A public meeting has been arranged to take place on Saturday, 16th June.  The public meeting will ensure the facts are known and that those who have expressed particular concerns that need to be heard publicly will be able to do this. 
Penny Savill, Chairman, Margaretting Parish Council, 22nd May 2012 
